Honourable Presidents, 
we have received your letter of 29th March last, together with the attached draft conclusions of the Speakers’ Conference pertaining to parliamentary scrutiny of the Common Foreign and Security Policy (CFSP) and Common Security and Defence Policy (CSDP), which should be adopted at the forthcoming Conference of EU Speakers you will be hosting in Warsaw in the next few days. 
In this respect, we would like to reiterate the views that the Italian Parliament had already expressed at the latest EU Speakers’ Conference in Brussels in April 2011.

We fully agree on the fact that the new Inter-Parliamentary Conference for CFSP and CSDP should replace the six-monthly meetings of the Chairpersons of Foreign Affairs Committees and of the Chairpersons of Defence Committees of EU Parliaments. We also agree on the appropriateness of convening the new Inter-Parliamentary Conference for CFSP and CSDP on a six-monthly basis, notwithstanding the possibility of holding extraordinary meetings where necessary.
As to the composition of the Conference, we would like to highlight the advisability of not establishing a new independent body, like the dismissed Parliamentary Assembly of the Western European Union. For this reason, conference participants should be defined as representatives, rather than as permanent delegates of each Parliament, as they would be designated on a  case-by-case basis to attend the meetings of the Conference as representatives of their respective Committees. Therefore, the appointment of full members and of alternate members should be ruled out.
With reference to the proposed formula of an open participation in the Inter-Parliamentary Conference for a provisional period of two years, we would like to point out that admitting delegations with up to sixteen members for each national parliament could create quantitative disproportions between the various delegations and overcrowd the Conference itself. Against this backdrop, we believe that the maximum number of members for each national delegation should be set much lower, for example four or six.
In sharing the hope that a widely-accepted solution will be found in Warsaw, we would like to thank you for the work that you have carried out and remain









Yours Very Truly
____________________________

Rt. Hon. Ewa KOPACZ

President of the Sejm 
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Rt. Hon. Bogdan BORUSEWICZ

President of the Senate
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